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Hakol  
The Voice of the Pelham Jewish Center 

Dear Friends, 
 
I have been writing most of 
my Hakol articles this year 
about Israel. As I thought 
about the last one on this 
year's theme, I had an idea 
that some tell me is crazy: I 
think that we should aspire 
to bring every single member 
of the Pelham Jewish Center 
to Israel.  
 
There, I said it. Is that bon-
kers? I don’t think so. 
 
What can we say about Is-
rael that is aspirational and 
values driven yet not alienat-
ing? After all, to the detri-
ment of the Jewish world, 
Israel has become the third 
rail of the Jewish conversa-
tion, but it does not have to 
be. Rather than focusing our 
energies on the political con-
versations about Israel, it 
would be wiser to dedicate 
our attention and resources 
to ensuring that every mem-
ber of our synagogue visits 
Israel at least one time.  
 
I believe that the future of 
the Jewish people will be de-
fined by the State of Israel, 
and whether we like that or 
not, it behooves us to be-
come a part of that conversa-
tion. But like any new con-
versation, it is important to 
listen before speaking, and 
there is no way to listen 
without going and seeing it 

with our own eyes. My 
dream is that we find a way 
for every member of our 
community to go, at least 
once, in order to discover the 
vibrant and diverse voices in 
this conversation.  
 
Wouldn’t it be energizing to 
create a culture in which we 
find ways for each and every 
member of our synagogue to 
spend time in Israel? We 
could raise money for fami-
lies who need financial help 
in order to make this dream 
happen. We could create a 
culture in which member-
ship at the PJC means that 
families will be encouraged 
to prioritize a first-time trip 
to Israel as a family dream.  
 
You may wonder, "Why not 
be like a normal community 
that encourages people to go 
but understands that it is a 
family's private decision?" 
Well, from a communal per-
spective, each family that 
has not been to Israel im-
pacts our larger community 
because an essential element 
of our shared experience will 
be missing. Nothing Jewish 
looks the same after spend-
ing time in Israel. I believe 
that a synagogue community 
limits its full potential when 
its members have never been 
to Israel.  
 
(And I haven’t written a word 
yet about the profound  

personal experience of com-
ing home. “Home” is surely 
complicated and messy, but 
nothing else sustains the hu-
man soul like it.) 
 
We would not expect a politi-
cal position. We would not 
expect activism. We would 
simply expect each and every 
member of our synagogue to 
discover our homeland for 
him/herself. Such a culture 
would strengthen our bonds 
to one another, catapult us 
into the center of the conver-
sation about the future of 
the Jewish people, and it 
would profoundly impact the 
individual lives of each and 
every member of our com-
munity. 
 
So what do you think? Is 
this a crazy idea? Maybe. 
Would it require a tremen-
dous commitment from 
folks? Yes. Would it trans-
form our synagogue and the 
lives of its members? With-
out a doubt. 
 
Let me know what you think 
about this idea; I am curious 
to hear your thoughts. 
 
Wishing everyone a summer 
of renewal, 
 

 
Rabbi David A. Schuck 
 

A Message from The Rabbi  
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A Message From the 

Education Director 

 
“Then he brought me to the door 

of the gate of the LORD's house  

which was toward the north; 

and, behold,  

there sat women weeping for 

Tammuz.” 
Ezekiel 8: 14   

As you read these lines, in the 

Jewish calendar we will be en-

tering the month of Tammuz.  

The name “Tammuz” is cited 

in the book of Ezekiel, 8:14, in 

the prophet’s vision of the de-

struction of the Temple in Je-

rusalem. Ezekiel refers to 

Tammuz as one of the Babylo-

nian gods, to which the people 

were turning to as they dis-

tanced themselves from the 

Temple and the Jewish prac-

tices. Interestingly, Tammuz 

was indeed the month when 

the walls of Jerusalem were 

breached in two times in his-

tory: first, by the Babylonians,  

during the First Temple pe-

riod, on 9 Tammuz 423 BCE , 

and then by the Romans, dur-

ing the Second Temple period, 

on 17 Tammuz 70 CE. Thus, 

the rabbis declared the 17 of 

Tammuz a Fast day, marking 

the beginning of the three 

weeks of mourning before the 

9th of Av, the date when both 

the First and the Second Tem-

ples were destroyed, respec-

tively, on 586 BCE and 70 CE.  

Here in Pelham, the month of 

Tammuz announces the be-

ginning of three long and hot 

summer months, when Learn-

ing Center families and  

students will not be attending 

our Religious school activities. 

This is the season for vaca-

tion, family gatherings, camp 

fun, much needed rest and 

travel. The Learning Center 

classrooms and hallways will 

remain empty and silent, while 

teachers and students refuel 

for the next academic year.  

However, during the summer 

season, as in all other sea-

sons, one very basic thing will 

remain the same in Jewish 

time: every week, after six 

days of work, Jews around the 

world will be welcoming the 

Shabbat Queen. Shabbat will 

continue to come in and re-

mind us of the beauty of Crea-

tion. We will continue to cele-

brate the joy of Shabbat can-

dle lights, permeating our 

homes and bringing in our ex-

tra “Shabbat soul”. Shabbat 

will remain with us from sun-

set to sunset and bring peace 

into our sometimes chaotic 

weekly routine. At the PJC, 

services will continue to take 

place, led by congregants; 

children will be around, sitting 

near their parents in the 

Sanctuary and sometimes 

playing outside in the play-

ground.  

A month or so ago, on Shab-

bat May 4th, children and con-

gregants shared a full Shabbat 

service together in the Sanctu-

ary. Each Learning Center 

class was charged with leading 

prayers they have studied dur-

ing the year; at the time for 

those prayers, the children 

stood up and became an inte-

gral part of the community  

mailto:office@thepjc.com
http://www.thepjc.org/
mailto:office@thepjc.org
mailto:jack.klebanow@gmail.com
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Shabbat service, as their 

young voices joined the 

adults’ prayers. This joint 

service was the first of its 

kind in the PJC. The atmos-

phere in the room was filled 

with meaning, kavannah and 

joy, just what Shabbat is all 

about. The PJC community 

became one big family, pass-

ing the traditions from gen-

eration to generation: “midor 

ledor”, as we say in our 

prayers. Following the ser-

vice, congregants shared 

that this was “one of the 

most memorable Shabbat 

services at the PJC”, or that 

“although the davening was 

different than other days, it 

was truer, since we were 

sharing Shabbat with the 

next generation.” 

Well, for those of you who 

are still reading to this point, 

you probably know what is 

next; a question is forming in 

my mind: What is the con-

nection between the month 

of Tammuz and celebrating 

Shabbat? Or: How can we 

challenge Yehezkel’s proph-

ecy (8:4) about the destruc-

tion of the Temple in Jerusa-

lem as we celebrate Shabbat 

together during the summer 

at the PJC? And how does 

that connect to the Learning 

Center? Isn’t it vacation 

time? 

Jewish education is not the 

Learning Center’s sole man-

date; it is the promise of 

Jewish continuity. It is the 

Jewish people’s secret recipe 

of survival against all odds. 

The Learning Center central-

izes the learning that contin-

ues to take place year round, 

in the family and in our com-

munity at large. The summer 

months are a wonderful op-

portunity to challenge the 

vision of the prophet and 

bring families to share Shab-

bat together, at home and at 

the PJC. Many of our stu-

dents will be around and will 

be thrilled to be asked to 

lead prayers or to give a 

“D’var Torah”. The older stu-

dents can organize fun and 

creative “Torah Time” ses-

sions for the young children, 

as they become their “older 

siblings” and build the sense 

of an intimate “PJC family” 

every Shabbat anew. Others 

will love to spend a Shabbat 

dinner together with their 

friends, or to have Havdalah 

with another family at the 

park. This past May 4th 

Shabbat reflects our vision of 

the natural intersection be-

tween Jewish education and 

Jewish congregational life at 

the PJC. The upcoming sum-

mer months can become a 

wonderful opportunity to 

bring that vision alive, as we 

help children gain the skills 

to strengthen their Jewish 

identity and their love of Ju-

daism.  

And remember, we will have 

the opportunity to taste a 

little bit of it at our Congre-

gational Shabbaton, on June 

7-9! 

Wishing all families, stu-
dents and teachers a won-
derful summer vacation, and 
looking forward to seeing all 
of us together as we cele-
brate many more memorable 
Jewish moments next year, 
 
L’shalom, 
Ana 

 

 

 

 

 

Decide  
today to 

join us for 
a PJC trip 
to Israel 
in the  

summer 
of 2014. 
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CELEBRATE ISRAEL PARADE JUNE 2
nd

 
Picture Israel- the Art and the Craft! 

 
Sign up to be part of the Pelham Jewish Center group at the annual Celebrate Israel Parade on Sun-
day, June 2nd. 
 
We will be part of a larger Westchester Jewish Council group, being led by a Klezmer band! Don’t 
miss the fun… 
 

 
 
 

We will take the train from Pelham as a group, at which time Ginny Herron-Lanoil will hand out the t-
shirts for us to wear. (Time to be determined.) 
 
Parade overall theme: “Picture Israel- the Art and the Craft” 
 
Please Contact Ginny Herron-Lanoil, at vherronlanoil@gmail.com or 914 420-7157 
 
 

 

Gathering location:  54th Street between 5th and 6th Avenue in NYC 
Assembly time: 10:50 AM 
Stepping-off Time: 11:00 AM 
Important Note:  NO BACKPACKS ALLOWED.  FANNY PACKS OK.  BRING WATER!  

PJC's CSA "Farm Stand" 
Support Local Agriculture! 

  

 

The Pelham Jewish Center is participating in a community-supported agriculture program (CSA) 

with the broader Pelham Community.  For more detailed information about the program, go to the 

following link:   http://pelhamcsa.weebly.com/ 

   

  

Pickup: Wednesdays, at The Pelham Jewish Center 

Dates: 22 weeks, from June 5th - October 30th 

Cost: $616 for the season 

 

For details regarding the contents of the boxes, examples, and the full list of items grown, please 

visit the website!   Don’t miss this opportunity to support local farming!!! 

mailto:vherronlanoil@gmail.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?e=0015cCsuoIvlQIBRM8Lkxn78pXtiLsm-P-WYG62j5VFYb-ZWm-bXzSRa6KXarAycT2dIZ87h--aaUY5XCKwSzVVaLMD5x5NycI2H8e86nRfIc9t08A1TDsDauMpnOQphOJ1
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Join us!!  

PJC SHABBATON 
An island in time in  nature with friends  

Friday, June 7 th,  5:00 PM ð Sunday June 9 th,  11:00 AM  

Camp Ramah in the Berkshires:  

 91 Ramah Rd, Wingdale, NY 12594  

 

What is the Shabbaton ?  

The Shabbaton is a place and time for families to study, celebrate & worship together enriching our 

dynamic Learning Center community.  The Shabbaton will provide us with a chance to sing, dance, 
play sports, enjoy nature, have fun, participate in activities for kids and engage in programs for 

adults. 

 

When is the Shabbaton?  

This year our Shabbaton is the weekend of June 7-9.  Families are encouraged to arrive between 3–5 

pm to unpack and acquaint with the facilities. We will begin Shabbat early (6:00pm) to allow time for 
Kabbalat Shabbat and a timely dinner. 

 

Where is the Shabbaton?  

Camp Ramah in the Berkshires:  91 Ramah Rd, Wingdale, NY 12594,  

62 miles from Pelham.  
 

Accommodations  

Rooms accommodate 2 adults (or 3 with a child on a cot) and each room has its own private bath.  

Later we will send out a more detailed suggested packing list.  

 

The cost is $180 per adult and $120 per child ages 5-13  
Don’t let the cost dissuade you—if it’s a problem, speak with Rabbi Schuck.  Money is available for 

those in need. 

 

Meals  

Camp Ramah in the Berkshires is a strictly kosher facility.  Meals and snacks will be nut and peanut 
free. The camp maintains an eruv. We will enjoy a traditional Shabbat dinner, Shabbat breakfast, 

lunch and Saturday night (Motza’ey Shabbat) dinner, as well as Sunday breakfast. Vegetarian meals 

are available if requested in advance in writing.   
 

Ý Meet new families 

Ý Connect with old friends 

Ý Breathe fresh air 

Ý Learn & share 

Ý Pray & celebrate 

Ý Sing & dance by the bonfire 

Ý Enjoy nature & the beautiful lake 

Ý Eat good food 

Ý Have fun & relax 

Ý Just get away from it all!!! 
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I Have A Confession to Make....  
 
On Yom Kippur, we cannot be granted atonement for our sins without confessing them out-
loud in the vidui (confessional). The rabbis imagine that there is something powerful and 
transformative when we hear our own voice confess our deepest sins and disappointments 
in ourselves.  
 
For this coming year, I suggest that each of us write our own vidui and bring it with us to 
synagogue on Yom Kippur. While we recite the communal vidui, you can also reflect on 
your own personal aspirations for the coming year. Think about all of the areas in your life 
in which you feel that you have fallen short and write them in the following form: 
 
In the past year, I have often fallen short, more often than I like to admit. Forgive 
me, God, for the sin that I have sinned before you (fill in the blanks:) By forgetting 
the profound importance of time. By not being generous with my time to the people I 

love most. By forgetting that saying I don't have the time really means I haven't 

made the time...AND SO ON  
 
For all of these sins, God, grant me atonement. Remind me that a good life is a sim-
ple life.  
Help me find the strength to work harder and be kinder to myself for the ways in 
which I have fallen short.   
 
Take some time to begin writing these over the summer, and if you are up for it, mail it to 
me or drop it off in my mailbox (no need to put your name on it) and I will compile them 
and read them throughout the Yom Kippur service. This has the potential to be a very pow-
erful tool not only for your own private reflection, but for also discovering the areas in our 
lives in which so many of us struggle to improve.  

 
Rabbi Schuck 

Thank you to Shira Wallach, our Rabbinic Intern 
 
“If you truly wish your children to study Torah, study it yourself in their presence. They will 
follow your example. Otherwise, they will not themselves study Torah but will simply instruct 
their children to do so" (Rabbi Menahem Mendel of Kotzk). 
 
The pilot intergenerational session of Shira Wallach’s “Women in Midrash” class was so 
successful that three more programs were offered this spring focusing on a variety of bibli-
cal characters including, Abraham, Cain and Abel and the first murder, and Pharoah, in-
strument of evil.  Eight PJC young adults, from ages 11-16 as well as their parents and 
other congregants actively participated in one or more of these special sessions.  Hebrew 
high school students who attended were able to provide valuable feedback that will help en-
hance the overall high school program in the future.     
 

The PJC is extremely grateful to Shira for offering our community such a wonderful oppor-

tunity to study together across generations.   
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The Pelham Jewish Center Remembers ...  

June Yahrzeits  

6/3 Raphael Nenner, father of Jacqueline Hopper 

6/4 Mae Mendes, relative of Founding Member of PJC 

6/7 Ruth Drachman, Founding Member, Pelham Jewish 

Center 

6/8 Deborah Druckerman, late wife of Martin Druckerman 

6/13 Lillian Schloss, mother of Simone Schloss 

 Harriett Smith, mother of Leah Leonard 

6/14 Nathan Smukler, father of Donna Weissman 

 Morton Weisman, brother of Harold Weisman 

6/17 Herbert Pagel, father of Beth Serebransky 

6/19 Morris Goldberg, father of Eleanor Dreyfus 

 Sadie Grossman, mother-in-law of Florence Grossman 

  

6/20 Geraldine Schachter, mother of Jacqueline Schachter 

6/23 Benjamin Braginsky, father of Claudia Lee 

6/24 Gussie Olensky, mother of Evelyn Trachten 

 Gregory Penrose, brother of Diane Cohen 

6/26  George Levinson, husband of Patricia Levinson 

 James S. Rauch, Founding Member Pelham Jewish 

Center 

6/28 Harry Isaacs, father of Stephen Isaacs 

6/30 Irwin Lehmann, uncle of Peter & Andrea Rothberg 

 Olga Stern, mother of Melanie Stern 

 

Kiddush Korner  
 
Our PJC Kiddush represents a wonderful conclusion to the meaningful Saturday morning Shab-
bat service.  It is a time to talk with fellow congregants, welcome new members & guests, and in-
clude our children in the weekly traditions.  The weekly Kiddush is a special way to celebrate a 
simcha--birthdays, anniversaries, and graduations are just a few occasions to acknowledge.  It is 
also customary to observe a yahrzeit by sponsoring a Kiddush in memory of a loved one. 

Sponsorship is simple—we do it all, from menu planning to set-up and clean-up.  Kiddush pack-
age options start at just $150.  Please contact PJC Kiddush Coordinator Leah Leonard at  
lsleonard@optonline.net to reserve this last remaining spring date or plan ahead now for sum-
mer / fall 2013 occasions, beginning with July 13th.  Thank you for helping to maintain an im-
portant PJC tradition! 
 
Available 2013 Kiddush Dates: 
July 13, 20, 27 
August 10 
September 14, 21, 28 
October 5, 12, 26 
November 9, 23, 30 
December 28 

 
The PJC thanks the following congregants for hosting a Kiddush last month: 
 
May 4  Ben & Sari Yaffee In honor of the naming of their daughter   
 
May 11 The PJC  In honor of Ruth Messinger 
 
May 18 Todd Echelman & Lori Lemberg and family In honor of Madeline’s Bat Mitzvah 
 
May 25 Mark & Linda Levine and family In honor of Noah’s college graduation 

mailto:lsleonard@optonline.net
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Tributes Made to The PJC In Honor of é 
Make tributes online é go to www.thepjc.org and click DONATE in the top right corner! 

¶ Bob & Sandra Goldman in honor of Leah Leonard receiving the Julian Y. Bernstein DSA Award  

¶ Steve & Hildy Martin, in memory of Gary Trachtenôs father, Morris ñMosheò Trachten, in memory of Lisa Daleyôs 

father, Robert Brest, Andrea Rothbergôs father Adolph DiGioia, , in memory of Dan Mailickôs mother Mildred 

Mailick,  and in memory of Robert Goodstein 

¶ Kate & Adam Lauzar in Mazel Tov to Madi Echelman becoming a Bat Mitzvah, and in honor of  Leah Leonard re-

ceiving the Julian Y. Bernstein DSA Award 

¶ Steve & Hildy Martin, in honor of Efrem Sigelôs birthday 

¶ Sally & Bruce Wittenberg, in honor of the warm welcome received by everyone at the PJC  

¶ Norman Bloom, in memory of his father Hyman Bloom 

¶ Iris Berke, in honor of Efrem Sigelôs birthday 

¶ Noah & Julie Rockowitz, in honor of the PJC hosting the American Jewish World Service Shabbat and Kiddush, and 

in memory of Gary Trachtenôs father, Morris Trachten 

¶ Sylvia Simha, in memory of Ovadia H. Simha 

¶ Michelle Goldman, in honor of Sybil & Les Rosenbergôs anniversary 

¶ Kate & Adam Lauzar in memory of Gary Trachtenôs father Morris Trachten 

¶ Larry & Diane Cohen in memory of Dan Mailickôs mother Mildred Mailick, in memory of Janice Goldklangôs mother 

Charlotte Goldklang, in memory of Andrea Rothbergôs father Adolph DiGioia, and in honor of Efrem Sigelôs birthday 

 

Contributions to The Rabbiôs Discretionary Fund 
¶ Stanley & Mindy Patchen, in honor of the 60th anniversary of Morris Stampferôs Bar Mitzvah 

¶ Norman Bloom, in memory of his father Hyman Bloom 

¶ Judy & Hy Harary in honor of Morrie Stampferôs special birthday 

¶ Eleanor Einzig, in memory of her father Isidore Zipserôs Yahrzeit 

¶ Bob & Sandra Goldman, in memory of Gary Trachtenôs father Morris Trachten 

SOUP KITCHEN  
 

June 18th will be the last time the PJC cooks for the Soup Kitchen until September 10th.   

 

The menu for June 18th calls for 10 large or 20 small meatballs in sauce, salad, 2 boxes of uncooked 

ziti, and brownies.   

 

If you would like to provide food, please email Rachel Collens at rachelcollens@optonline.net.  Please 

note that the food should be delivered to Rachel’s house at 14 Bon Mar Road in Pelham as early as 

Sunday, June 16th and no later than 1:00 PM on Tuesday the 18th. 

 

We would like to thank the following people for cooking for the Soup Kitchen this year.  Yasher koach!! 

 

 Beth Yelsey 

Rhonda Singer 

Helen Levitz 

Amy Hersh 

Karen Dukess 

Amy Dunkin 

Jennie Driesen 

Linda Levine 

Susan Perrotti 

Beth Serebransky 

Andrea Prigot 

Heather Schneider 

Matty Goldberg 

Maria Abeshouse 

http://www.thepjc.org
mailto:rachelcollens@optonline.net
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1    Sivan 23 
 

9:30 AM: Shabbat Services 

 

9:30 AM: Janney Collens 

Bat Mitzvah  

 

9:10 PM: Shabbat Ends  

2          Sivan 24  
 

11:00 AM: Israel Day 

Parade  

3        Sivan 25 
 

4        Sivan 26 
4:00 PM: Wisdom 

Literature-Adult Educa-

tion  

 

7:30 PM: Wisdom 

Literature-Adult Educa-

tion  

5        Sivan 27 
8:00 PM: Board Meeting  

6       Sivan 28  7        Sivan 29 
5:00 PM: Shabbaton  

 

6:30 PM: Kabbalat 

Shabbat Service 

 

8:06PM: Candle Lighting  

8          Sivan 30 
Shabboton 

 

9:30 AM: Shabbat Services 

 

 

9:15PM: Shabbat Ends  

9         Tammuz 1 
 

Shabbaton 

10   Tammuz 2 
 

11   Tammuz 3 
 

12   Tammuz 4 
8:00 PM: Board Meeting 

13   Tammuz 5 
 

14   Tammuz 6 
6:30 PM: Kabbalat 

Shabbat Service  

 

8:10 PM: Candle Lighting  

 

 

15     Tammuz 7 
9:30 AM: Izak Lee Bar 

Mitzvah 

 

9:30 AM: Shabbat Services  

 

9:19 PM: Shabbat Ends  

16       Tammuz 8 
 

17   Tammuz 9 
 

18 Tammuz 10 
 

19  Tammuz11 
 

 

 

 

 

20  Tammuz12 
 

21  Tammuz13 
6:30 PM: Kabbalat 

Shabbat Service  

 

8:12PM: Candle Lighting  

 

 

 

 

22   Tammuz 14 
BIRTHDAY SHABBAT 

 

9:30 AM: Shabbat Services 

 

1:00 PM: Womenôs Group 

 

9:21 PM: Shabbat Ends  

23    Tammuz15 

 

 

______________ 

30 Tammuz24 
8:00 PM: Annual Meeting of 

the membersðPJC 

24  Tammuz16 
 

25  Tammuz17 
 

26  Tammuz18 27  Tammuz19 
 

28  Tammuz20 
6:30 PM: Kabbalat 

Shabbat Service  

 

8:12 PM: Candle Lighting  

29 Tammuz23 
9:30 AM: Shabbat Services  

 

9:22 PM: Shabbat Ends  
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